
 

 

 

Woodford County 

High School 
 

     Tuesday 29th June 2021                                     Issue No 18 

Welcome to Bulletin No 18 
 
The aim of this bulletin is to give you 

important information and reminders 

from your Heads of Year or other 

members of staff.  

It will include information about events 

taking place at and around school that 

you can take part in.  

Also there will be wellbeing and 

support advice as well as reminders 

about how to access support if you 

should need it. 

Hopefully, as more editions are 

produced students will be able to have 

an input too. 

 

VERY IMPORTANT: 

PLEASE CONTINUE TO REPORT YOUR 

LATERAL FLOW TEST RESULTS 

 
Click here to access information on Lateral Flow Testing 

including links to report results to the school and the NHS 

 
In this issue: 

 

Social media 
Choir information 
Pride month 
Child Friendly Redbridge 
COVID Research 
Digital Footprints 
Vote for Dhara! 
Wellbeing strategies 
Helpful websites 
Competition – Creative Writing 
Writing to Reflect - prize 
Sporting Opportunities: 
London Pulse Summer Netball Camps 
Cricket Opportunities 
WHU Women’s Academy trials 
Girls Regional Football Talent Trials 
LYG Open Games 
Youth Academy 
 
Think Accountancy 
STEM opportunities 
 

 

https://www.woodford.redbridge.sch.uk/page/?title=covid+19+%2D+Information+for+Parents&pid=1587
https://www.woodford.redbridge.sch.uk/page/?title=covid+19+%2D+Information+for+Parents&pid=1587


 

  



 

  



 

PRIDE MONTH 
 
Dear Students,  
 
As you may know, every June the LGBT+ community celebrates Pride Month across the globe.  
The month of June has been dedicated for this as this is when the Stonewall Riots took place in 1969, in 
Manhattan. These riots served as a catalyst for the rights of LGBTQ+ people. Pride is a movement which 
celebrates diversity as well as protesting against discrimination and violence as whilst the rights of the 
LGBT+ community have come a long way, there is still not full equality. There is plenty of information 
online about the history of the development of the rights for the LGBT+ community available online, for 
example –  
https://www.bbc.co.uk/newsround/40459213  
 
Remember, Pride Month is all about inclusivity and diversity. The priority is the promotion of equality 
and creating a community and a safe space for people to be who they are.  
If you, or anyone you know, has any questions about this or feel that they need some support then you 
can speak to a trusted adult at school such as your Head of Year or Form Tutor. Alternatively, the 
following websites might be of use –  
 

 Stonewall  
For further information about LGBT+ and support, please see –  
https://www.stonewall.org.uk/  

 

 Give us a Shout  
Accessed on –  
https://giveusashout.org/ 
Or can be reached 24/7 via text on 85258  

 

 The Proud Trust  
For information about local support groups, you can use –  
https://www.stonewall.org.uk/ 

 

 Mermaids (especially for young people who feel at odds with the gender they have been 
assigned)  
Accessed on - https://www.mermaidsuk.org.uk/ 
Or you can call from Monday-Friday 9am-9pm on 0344 334 0550  

 

 Switchboard (an LGBT+ Helpline)  
Accessed on –  
http://switchboard.lgbt/ for online chat and email service  
Or you can call from 10am-11pm everyday on 300 330 0630  

 
 
Please look out for some information from me, most likely in the new year, when there are hopefully 
less Covid Restrictions with regard to the Pride Youth Network!  
 
Take care now and Happy Pride Month!  
 
Miss Keith  
 

Pride Youth Network Co-ordinator 

  

https://www.bbc.co.uk/newsround/40459213
https://www.stonewall.org.uk/
https://giveusashout.org/
https://www.stonewall.org.uk/
https://www.mermaidsuk.org.uk/
http://switchboard.lgbt/


  

ACTION PLANNING FOR A CHILD FRIENDLY REDBRIDGE 
 
As we near the end of a very difficult year we are looking to the future and want to give young people a 
voice in shaping it. 
  
Can you please pass this on to the Young people you work with and encourage them to come to the action 
planning session – we are hoping to have the Leader of the Council and the Redbridge’s Chief Executive at 
the meeting to really hear what young people have to say about what they want for the future of the 
Borough.   
  
Action Planning for a CFR Redbridge- 5pm 19th July on Zoom.  If you are aged 11-19 years old then join us to 
tell the people that make the decisions in Redbridge what you want to see for YOUR future.   Sign up via 
Eventbrite, places are limited and will be first come, first served.  All young people who are registered here 
will get a Summer goody bag after the meeting.  Watch out for Special guests and invite your friends – it is 
open to everyone. As this is the last meeting of the year, we will of course also have our usual end of year 
fun and games. 
  
Young girls and women’s listening session 5pm on 30th June online - Following the events that have 
happened on recent months, including the death of a young woman, Sarah Everard, on her way home. The 
council wants to listen your views.  This is a chance for you to raise your concerns, share your views and 
discuss ideas you may have around helping to improve the safety of women and girls across Redbridge. 
Spaces are limited to 20 young people, so if you want to attend please email Yusuf.patel@redbridge.gov.uk 
and you will be sent a link to the meeting. Please provide your full name in your email.  
  
Climate Change -  6pm on Wednesday 14 July: Tickets are still available on Eventbrite,  to hear about the 
Climate Change action plan.  The virtual launch event with the Leader of Council will include national guest 
speakers and is opportunity for you to ask questions. If you would like to attend the event please sign-up.   
  
Life as an LGBT+ young person - Barnardo’s are excited to announce the launch of our survey. It’s open to 
any young person aged 13-19 in England, who identifies as LGBT+ and/or who is questioning their identity. It 
aims to provide an insight into what LGBT+ young lives are currently like, exploring safety and support in 
different spaces, like school and the home. LGBT+ young people have been involved in the design of the 
survey, and it’s a really exciting opportunity to effect positive change, as LGBT+ young people can get their 
voices heard on a national level.  Everyone who completes the survey has a chance to win one of ten £50 gift 
vouchers! 
 
London Careers Festival 28 June-2 July 2021 – this online festival has a wide variety of workshops for you to 
attend link here  
  
Student commission on Racial Justice, have produced a video #It all adds up.  The commission’s report is 
out on 24th June and their priorities for racial justice are education and police and more community work. 
Help support their work by sharing this video. 
  
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions about any of the information. 
  

Raina 

*Pronouns She/Her/Hers* 

Youth Involvement and Volunteering Worker 

Youth Service 

London Borough of Redbridge 
 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/action-planning-for-a-child-friendly-redbridge-for-young-people-aged-11-19-tickets-160752247299
https://eforms.redbridge.gov.uk/youth-service-registration/
mailto:Yusuf.patel@redbridge.gov.uk
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/redbridge-climate-change-action-plan-tickets-159158921619
https://shusls.eu.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_e9h7dnjBgK1L3f0
https://www.londoncareersfestival.org.uk/about/
https://youtu.be/axzNnGDFpmo


 



 
Year 7s COVID Research 

 
Dear year 7’s  
 
There is currently research being done at UCL 
(University College London) on the impact Covid-19 
and the subsequent lockdowns have had on current 
year 7’s particularly looking at the transition 
between year 6 and 7. Your input in this survey 
would be greatly valued.  
The survey is optional and there is an option to 
have an online interview. You may also withdraw 
your responses should you wish to.  
Please complete this survey with your parents at 
home. It should not take longer than 10 minutes 
and will provide critical information to the 
researchers at UCL on how the pandemic has 
affected your year group as a whole  
The link below take you to the survey and this will 
also be on Satchel One: 
 
https://redcap.slms.ucl.ac.uk/surveys/?s=ADXTWYN
JTN  
 
Thank you in advance  

 

Miss Zakir 

  

https://redcap.slms.ucl.ac.uk/surveys/?s=ADXTWYNJTN
https://redcap.slms.ucl.ac.uk/surveys/?s=ADXTWYNJTN


 

Year 7 – Build your Legend 3D Robot Trophy 
 

WINNER’s will appear here next week! 

Have you won? check your inbox, I will be sending an email to 

all the winners with information about your prize today!  
 

A big thank you to everyone who participated, I hope you enjoyed 

making your Robots. 

 

Best wishes 

Mrs Del Giudice 
 



 
Dear Student  

Please find below this month’s online safety video on ‘Digital 

Footprints’.  This is a four minute video, please do make time 

to watch this and discuss this with your parents and friends.   

As young adults you are constantly reminded that the things 

you do and say online won’t go away.  Often we focus on the 

downsides of having a permanent & public digital footprint 

but your online presence can be just as beneficial if it is a 

positive one, one that reflects your skills & interests etc.  

Make your digital footprint work for you. 

Mrs Del Giudice 

Network Manager 
 

 

Wootube – Woodford’s YouTube channel 

 

 
  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PhXXqElIMro
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PhXXqElIMro


 

Vote for Dhara! 

Beyond the Box Competition 

called the People's Bavilion 
 

A year 11 student took part in the above competition and she has been 

shortlisted to be one of the potential winners. 

 

Please see images of her exhibition which is being held at Here East buildings in 

the Olympic Park until the 30th of June 2021. The purpose of the competition was 

to promote/encourage young people into design with collaboration from 

businesses. The student’s team is called Apes (pronounced Ar-pes which is Latin 

for bees). 

 

Please vote for her to win! A link for voting is attached.  

https://www.poorcollective.com/peoples-pavilion-lfa-exhibition-voting-page 

 

Thank you 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.poorcollective.com/peoples-pavilion-lfa-exhibition-voting-page


 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Breathe slowly and deeply.  

You can count slowly to five as you breathe in, and then five as you 
breathe out. If this is too much, try starting with shorter counts. If it 
works gradually breathe out for one or two counts longer than you 
breathe in.  This can help your body to relax. 

Think of a safe and relaxing place in your mind. 

It could be your bedroom, a grandparent’s house, a favourite place in 
nature or somewhere you have been on holiday. Sometimes holding a 
memento of a relaxing place, like a seashell or pebble, can help. 

Try using all five senses together. 

Connecting with what you can see, touch, hear, smell and taste can 
bring you closer to the present moment and reduce the intensity of your 
anxiety. You might think about five things you can see, four things you 
can touch, three things you can hear, two things you can smell and one 
thing you can taste. 

Try to do something that helps you to feel calmer. 

This could be running, walking, listening to music, painting, drawing or 
colouring-in, writing in a journal, baking, watching a favourite film or 
reading a favourite book. 

*Remember that everyone is different, and that over time you will find 
the things that work best for you in these moments.* 

  



 
 

 If you are finding things challenging, as we all do from time 
to time, do remember to check that you are including the 5 
ways to  well-being in your daily life, in whatever way you 
can.  Remember  the 5 ways to well-being are:  

Connect (Talk and Listen, feel connected, be there)  

Be Active (Do what you can: Enjoy what you do: Move your 

mood) 

Take Notice (Remember the simple things that give you joy) 

Keep Learning (Embrace new experience, see opportunities, 

surprise yourself)  

Give (Your time, your words, your presence) 
 

It is often helpful to talk through concerns or worries with family or a friend so do both reach out to 
others and be there for your friends and family should they need to talk to you.  Sometimes talking 
through a worry can really help. 
 
Sometimes it may be helpful for you or a friend to access support to access help outside of or in 
addition to family and/or friends.  You can contact the school in several ways to do this and there are 
various people who can offer help and support. 

 
CONFIDENTIALITY 
If you speak to a member of school staff about a private matter this will usually remain confidential 
between you and that member of staff.  If the member of staff thinks that it is a good idea to involve 
someone else such as another member of staff, an external agency or 
your parents they would talk to you about this and get your consent. 
However, all members of staff have a duty to pass on information to only 
the school Safeguarding Team if they had concerns about your own safety 
or that or another member of the school community.  The Safeguarding 
Team is limited to Mrs Greenfield and Mrs Holman. 
 

HOW TO ACCESS SUPPORT 
 
Tootoot – this is a way of contacting the school anonymously.  You can access Tootoot from the 

School Website and you would have been sent a login to your school email at the start of the year.  
You can use Tootoot to get help with problems that you are having at school or to report something 
you are worried about.  There is a small selection of staff who will receive your message when it is 
sent and will endeavour to answer as soon as they can. 
 

Form tutor – the first place you should go if you have any problems is to your form tutor. They will 

offer advice if they can and /or will direct you to the relevant person in the school who can help. 
Currently you may be able to speak to your tutor at the end of a Teams Meeting or by emailing into 
the relevant KS Administrator asking your Form Tutor to contact you (you would not need to give any 
details).  You could also get a message to them through Tootoot but would need to give your name 
so that they would know who to contact.   
 

Head of Year – form tutors usually work closely with Head of Year.  You can also go directly to 

your Head of Year if you would prefer to do this.  

 
Continued below/ ….. 

  



 
Student Guidance Team – Mrs Holman and Ms Menon are available to speak to you if you 

have a problem, whether related to school or more personal and will guide you as to the best 
way to deal with the problem.  They may offer to see you again themselves or advise you to see 
a school counsellor.  

 
School Counsellor – Feeling overwhelmed? Scared because your parents are splitting up? 

Feel like you don't fit in?  Sometimes it's just not possible to sort through tough times alone. 
Problems can build up and you may lose sleep, find you can't concentrate on school 
work/homework, or even become depressed. When you need to talk to someone, your school 
counsellor can be a great person to help you through your bad times. They will listen and help. 
They'll take your problem seriously and work with you to find a good solution. School 
counsellors are trained to help with most issues.  Please speak to your Form Tutor or other 
member of staff or enquire via Tootoot. Speaking to a counsellor is informal, just like a chat. 
 
Counselling is very informal, like having a chat and the Counsellors may ask questions or give 
advice.  The sessions are about you and is your time to speak about what is worrying you. 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

Online well-being platform that is accessible 

through mobile, tablet and desktop and free. 

https://www.kooth.com/ 

 

HOPELINEUK (PAPYRUS) 

Phone: 0800 068 4141 

https://www.papyrus-uk.org/ 

Email: pat@papyrus-uk.org 

Text: 07860039967 

(Mon – Fri 0900 – 2200 and Sat – Sun 1400 –2200) 

 

You can text: YM to 85258 for free 24/7 support 

https://youngminds.org.uk/ 

 

 

Sexual Abuse 

There is a helpline run by the NSPCC and is available to 

current or past victims as well as parents, carers or 

professionals with concerns. The number is 0800 136 

663. The helpline is free and anonymous, and will be 

open Monday to Friday from 8am – 10pm and Saturday 

to Sunday from 9am – 6pm. 

  

 

 

https://www.kooth.com/
https://www.papyrus-uk.org/
mailto:pat@papyrus-uk.org
https://youngminds.org.uk/


  



 

 
 

“Creative Writing Competition” 
 
 

Dear Students, 
  
We hope you are well. 
  
Thank you to those of you who have already entered our 
“Creative Writing Competition”. We have really enjoyed 
receiving all the entries so far! 
  
There is still time for any children and young people, who 
wish to enter, to send us their entry before the closing date 
of Thursday 1st July at 12pm. 
  
As a reminder, we would like young people to write to 
Covid-19 through a letter, poem, diary entry or any other 
writing style they choose. We will announce the winners 
before the end of the Summer Term and the best entries will 
be selected to compile a book which we will share with you 
all. 
  
Please email entries to REWT@redbridge.gov.uk.  
  
We look forward to receiving more entries from your school. 
  
Best wishes, 
  
Redbridge Educational Wellbeing Team (REWT) 
  
Redbridge Educational Psychology Service 
91 Ray Lodge Road  
Woodford Green 
Essex 
IG8 7PG 

 

  

mailto:REWT@redbridge.gov.uk


 

Writing To Reflect                                                                                                                  View online 

 
Calling All Creative Minds: 
 

Writing To Reflect 
 
 

Enter now for your chance to win a programme place and tablet!  
 

 
 
 

 

At InvestIN, we want to finish the school year on a high by taking a 

moment to reflect on what we have gained this year, rather than what 

we have lost. 

 

To celebrate National Writing Day, we're calling on students aged 12-18 

to enter our 'Writing to Reflect' competition. We're looking for positive, 

thoughtful submissions detailing a skill or life lesson you have learnt 

outside the classroom and how you think it will benefit your future. 

 

Shortlisted entries will be judged by a professional writer and the 

winner will receive an Amazon Fire Tablet and a place on one of our 

'Live Online' weekend programmes! For every entry, we'll make a 

donation to UNICEF, whose life-changing work helps children across 

 

  

https://us6.campaign-archive.com/?e=__test_email__&u=42ef3d3a89e86b8375cadb9aa&id=c2c7adf873


 

 

The world access education. 
 
 

The deadline for entries is Friday 6th August and must be no more 

than 250 words. Enter now for your chance to win! 

 
 

  Enter Now 
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You are receiving this email as a teacher in a UK school. 

 

You can update your preferences or unsubscribe at any time. 

 

If someone forwarded you this email and you want to stay tuned to our latest news and information, click 
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 Table Tennis 

We now have two tables available for students to use during break & lunch time. 

 Girls will need to provide their own bats & balls. 

Enjoy the fun! 

  

 



  



 

London Pulse Summer  
Netball Camps  

 
Join our Summer Camps for the opportunity to train with the team 
behind London Pulse one of the UK’s leading netball teams! Each 
session our qualified coach is joined by members of the London Pulse 
team, who will provide a players insight into the sessions. You can join 
us for as many days as you like at locations across the region! Every 
day is unique. The camps are now split into age groups and younger 
ones focus on basic principles of the game whilst older ones develop 
skills to further their abilities.  
 
Woodbridge School Come-and-play days  
30th July –  
https://londonpulsenetball.com/product/summer-come-play-a-day-
tournament/ 
27th August – https://londonpulsenetball.com/product/summer-come-
play-a-day-tournament-2/ 
 
Churchfields Jnr School Summer Camps 
https://londonpulsenetball.com/product/summer-netball-camp-
churchfields-jnr-school-2/ 
Dates: 26th and 27th July (School Years 3-6)  
28th and 29th July (Years School 7-10) 
 
https://londonpulsenetball.com/product/summer-netball-
campchurchfields-jnr-school-3/ 
Dates: 23rd and 24th August (School Years 3-6)  

25th and 26th August (School Years 7-10) 
 

Camps – London Pulse Netball  
London Pulse are a semi-professional sports club competing in the UK 
wide Sky Sports broadcast Vitality Netball Super league. 
www.londonpulsenetball.com 
 
Lisa Brown  
Administration, Community & Camps Team  
London Pulse Ltd  
Phone: +44 (0)7816 101337  
 
Email: info@londonpulsenetball.com 
Website: www.londonpulsenetball.com 
 
 

https://londonpulsenetball.com/product/summer-come-play-a-day-tournament/
https://londonpulsenetball.com/product/summer-come-play-a-day-tournament/
https://londonpulsenetball.com/product/summer-come-play-a-day-tournament-2/
https://londonpulsenetball.com/product/summer-come-play-a-day-tournament-2/
https://londonpulsenetball.com/product/summer-netball-camp-churchfields-jnr-school-2/
https://londonpulsenetball.com/product/summer-netball-camp-churchfields-jnr-school-2/
https://londonpulsenetball.com/product/summer-netball-campchurchfields-jnr-school-3/
https://londonpulsenetball.com/product/summer-netball-campchurchfields-jnr-school-3/
http://www.londonpulsenetball.com/
mailto:info@londonpulsenetball.com
http://www.londonpulsenetball.com/
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The West Ham United academy pathway would be open to girls aged U10 to U16 of any ability or experience, and they hope 

to be able to place every participant somewhere within their pathway or refer them to one of the local sister clubs. Use the 

following link to sign up:  

https://www.whufc.com/news/articles/2021/april/19-april/west-ham-united-womens-academy-trials-set-july-apply-now 

 

 

https://www.whufc.com/news/articles/2021/april/19-april/west-ham-united-womens-academy-trials-set-july-apply-now 

https://www.whufc.com/news/articles/2021/april/19-april/west-ham-united-womens-academy-trials-set-july-apply-now
https://www.whufc.com/news/articles/2021/april/19-april/west-ham-united-womens-academy-trials-set-july-apply-now


 

 



  

LYG Open Games – Yr8/9 Girls Football - 
Saturday 11th September – Mabley Green 

Park 
 

Together with LYG & Frenford clubs we are 
putting together a Redbridge Girls Team to 

compete in this years’ open competition. Any 
girls who may be interested in attending 

trials/training which will be held: 
Monday 6pm-7pm @ Frenford Football Club 

(IG1 3PS) 

Starting 31st May 2021 
 



 

 



 



 


